
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in 
Brook Village Hall on Thursday, 7th September 2017

Present			John Tomkins (Chair) 					Simon Betty
Alison Finn						Janet Jessop				Larry Linin						

			
										To be actioned by
	The meeting started at 7.00pm

	

	Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Janet Medhurst.

	

	Declaration of interest in items on the agenda
There were declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

	

	Minutes of the Meeting on 29th June 2017 were approved as a true record.

	

	Matters Arising from the Minutes
The letters have been submitted in response to the consultation on the Local Plan.

	



	Planning
The Parish Council considered application no: 17/01269 at Mile Ash, The Street, Brook.
It was agreed that the Parish Council raises no objections to this application but the Parish Council also requests that the comments of neighbours are taken into consideration when deciding on the application.

	

	Finances
The Financial Statement was circulated and a budget against expenditure was also circulated.
There is £2708.28 available in the bank.

	

	Correspondence
All correspondence had been circulated.

	

	Joint Initiatives
Cllr Bartley from Wye Parish Council had made contact with the Clerk who had passed on details to Cllr Betty.  Cllr Betty had then contacted Cllr Bartley who suggested that the area between Wye and Brook could be looked at in order to create a Nature Investment Area (NIA) which would give protection to this land as a designated area.
The Clerk is to contact Cllr Howard to ask for his input on this initiative and Cllr Ovenden will do the same for Wye.  Cllr Betty will investigate what would be required ahead of the next meeting where it will be discussed.

	

	Any Other Business
Cllrs Jessop and Finn are to have a meeting about the next newsletter.
A short discussion ensued regarding the lack of financing received for the church flowers.  It was agreed that something will take place to raise funds for this, an afternoon tea/coffee morning or a collection at the play.
Dogs off leads have been causing a few problems, if this persists the residents should contact the dog warden.
Cllr Betty informed the meeting that he had personally submitted a response to the Local Plan.
Thanks were expressed to the Clerk for organising the emptying of the dog bin.
Thanks were expressed to Cllr Betty for his writing of the Local Plan response letters.


	

	Public Session
There were no members of public present.

	

	The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 19th October 2017, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 9th October, please.  

	All




The meeting closed at 8.20pm
